Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
American Consulting Engineers
The Florida Department of Transportation, District Seven announces a hearing to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: SESSION 1: Tuesday, October 8, 2013, 5:00 p.m. − 7:00 p.m., Open House; 6:00 p.m. - Formal Presentation
SESSION 2: Thursday, October 10, 2013, 5:00 p.m. − 7:00 p.m., Open House; 6:00 p.m. - Formal Presentation
PLACE: Session 1: Pinellas Suncoast Transit Authority (PSTA), 3201 Scherer Drive, St. Petersburg, FL 33716
Session 2: Tampa Marriott Westshore, 1001 N. Westshore Boulevard, Tampa, FL 33607
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Howard Frankland Bridge PD&E Study (northbound) and Regional Transit Corridor Evaluation Public Hearing; WPI Segment No.: 422799 1. The FDOT is conducting a two-session public hearing regarding the replacement of the northbound Howard Frankland Bridge (I-275/SR 93) in Pinellas and Hillsborough Counties. This span of the bridge opened to traffic in 1959 and is nearing the end of its serviceable life. The proposed improvements involve the replacement of the four-lane northbound I-275 Howard Frankland Bridge over Old Tampa Bay and evaluating options for accommodating a future premium transit envelope within the bridge corridor. A simultaneous Regional Transit Corridor Evaluation is underway to evaluate premium transit alternatives within the bridge corridor to link the Gateway area in Pinellas County to the Westshore area in Hillsborough County. The purpose of this public hearing is to present information and receive public input regarding the bridge replacement; however, information regarding both studies will be available at the public hearing.
Interested parties may submit written comments at the hearing or at a later date to: Ming Gao, P.E., Intermodal Systems Development Manager, FDOT - District Seven, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-500, Tampa, FL 33612-6456. Written comments will be accepted throughout the PD&E study, but to be included in the public hearing record, comments should be postmarked no later than October 21, 2013.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Kirk Bogen, P.E., Project Development Engineer at (813)975-6448 or by email at kirk.bogen@dot.state.fl.us.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Lori Marable, Public Involvment Coordinator at (813)975-6405 or by email at lori.marable@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Kirk Bogen, P.E., Project Development Engineer at (813)975-6448 or by email at kirk.bogen@dot.state.fl.us or visit the project website at www.mytbi.com/future-projects then click on the Howard Frankland Bridge Replacement PD&E.
